
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
      24th - 28th June 2024

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear Parents and Carers,

After our brief Summer heat earlier this week, the weather has now returned to grey and a bit chilly, so 
pupils should be back in full uniform next week. Thank you to the vast majority of pupils who wore their 
PE kit correctly and brought all their equipment during the hot weather. Could I just remind everyone 
that we no longer sell bottles of drinks in the canteen, so pupils should bring a reusable bottle to fill from 
the water fountains. 

Today, our Year 8s have had a STEM themed Respect Day, and they have done some fabulous work. 
Year 10s have continued with their exams, and we are really pleased with how seriously they have 
taken these exams. Exam season is now over; well done to everyone for all of their hard work. On 
Monday I took three pupils to the Town Hall, where Chorley Council marked Armed Forces Day with a 
flag raising ceremony. There were a number of dignitaries present, including the Deputy Mayor and 
Lyndsey Hoyle, Speaker of the House of Commons. 

Just a reminder that it is INSET day on Monday, so pupils will not be in. Despite the shortened week, it 
will be a busy week. We have the Year 8 Aspire project ‘Global Goals’ reaching its conclusion with the 
Global Goals fair on Tuesday afternoon. After school, we are hosting a one mile fun run to raise funds 
and awareness for our School of Sanctuary status. On Thursday after school we have KS3 
Presentation Evening; those who are invited will have already received an email. I will update you with 
winners next week.

Our final big event for next week is the Parklands General Election. This Is taking place on the same 
day as the national event, and pupils will have an authentic experience of voting, including ballot boxes 
and voting booths. They have been provided with unbiased information about all of the major parties, 
and it will be interesting to see how their vote compares to the national picture.

Regards,

Mrs.Batson

Principal



Whole School Message

Cycle Safety - We have had reports from concerned members of the public about some pupils who 
were seen cycling dangerously on their way to and from school. Please could we ask that you remind 
your child about the importance of keeping themselves safe. Thank you for your assistance..

Respect day - Year 8 were lucky enough to have some local employers come into school on Friday to 
talk to them about careers in STEM. This was a fantastic day where all of the year group got to 
consider the various paths into STEM employment by doing practical activities. A huge thanks to all 
our visitors.

General election - Next week pupils will be taking part in a general election so they get to experience 
first hand how a democracy works. Pupils will be able to vote for a choice of six national parties and 
we have spent some time in forms this week and last week explaining how elections work, as well as 
showing pupils some of the campaign materials from the major parties. If you would like to see how 
we have shared this information with pupils in an impartial way, please click on the links here and 
here.
The voting situation in Chorley is very different to other constituencies so we have also covered this in 
the school newspaper if you would like more information to be able to discuss this with your child.
The results of the Parklands election will be shared with pupils next Friday and I will let parents know 
who the pupils voted for in this newsletter next week.
Mrs Gray

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14_wat4X8cWZ6fKsFjs_vELbFXYdaQiTNrN96YONdemA/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1EaeQY6WgpiV9xqvcQOKJapPmPVbsgYqglCuh-coeNKk/edit?usp=sharing
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 40 pupils to date
Year 8: 31 pupils to date
Year 9: 31 pupils to date
Year 10: 26 students to date
All: 128 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 147 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 122 pupils

Year 10: 126 students
All: 516 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 142 pupils
Year 8: 93 pupils
Year 9: 97 pupils

Year 10: 95 students
All:  427 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1mvVUXCRZ6K_qAR69qbe6Ay_jqcvx1ezHf_qqlr3rGhM/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Whole School Messages

The Big Parklands Paper

General Election Special
This week’s special edition of the newspaper includes a Q&A with each of the three locally based 
candidates in Chorley’s General Election. As well as explaining the mechanics of the Election, 
candidates have answered nine questions put to them by the newspaper club. Download the entire 
issue here to see their answers.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Parklands%20Life/Newspaper/Issue_12_July_2024_General_Election_Special.pdf
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Parklands%20Life/Newspaper/Issue_12_July_2024_General_Election_Special.pdf
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Parklands%20Life/Newspaper/Issue_12_July_2024_General_Election_Special.pdf
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Parklands%20Life/Newspaper/Issue_12_July_2024_General_Election_Special.pdf
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Physics Olympics

On Thursday Miss Alston and Mrs Speakman took 8 year 9 students to compete against 26 other local 
teams in the Physics Olympics hosted at Bolton Boys’ School. The students’ Physics knowledge was 
put to the test when they had to complete 5 different physics challenges using their creativity and 
knowledge. They did amazingly well securing bronze and silver medals. The Science department are 
very proud of them. Well done Aaron, Emily, Oliver, Nathan, Izzy, Amy, Sophie and Aidan.

Astley Park Colour Run

Mrs GB and PL visited Astley Park School to take part in their colour run. This was to raise money for 
Rosemere cancer. A good time was had by all.



Whole School Messages

PE Update week beginning 24nd June 2024 

A great week in the PE department. A busy week with lots of tournaments being played in the 
sunshine (at last!) 

Year 7 & 8 Rounders  friendly intra school game against our Y7 & 8 teams. The pupils worked really 
well establishing team  tactics to use in the upcoming rounders tournament next week.   

Year 7 & 8 Cricket Competition at Holy Cross playing against teams 
from Bishop Rawsthorne, Holy Cross and St Michael’s. What an 
unbelievable performance! The team won all 3 matches with special 
mention to Josh M. and Jack G. who had an outstanding performance. 
The team is now through to the final! Well done! 

Year 9 Rounders district tournament played 
against Bishop Rawsthorne, Holy Cross and 
St Michael’s. Great teamwork and tactics 
shown throughout the tournament and what a 
performance in the final match with only 2 
points between teams. The girls won the 
district title!! Congratulations! 

Year 10 Rounders district tournament played 
against Bishop Rawsthorne, Holy Cross and St 
Michael’s. What a day for a tournament! The 
sun was shining for our Y10 team on their very 
last rounders tournament for Parklands. They 
played some great rounders and came Third 
overall. Well done!  

Year 9 Football Summer Cup Final at 
Westway against Bishop Rawsthorne. 
The team played a very strong game for 
the majority of the game with a 4-2 lead. 
In the last 5 minutes Bishop’s mananaged 
2 goals to equalise which resulted in a 
penalty shoot out. After a nail biting 
performance we unfortunately lost but 
came runners up in the district. Well done! 



Whole School Messages

PE Update week beginning 24nd June 2024 

Great attendance at all extra curricular clubs this week. Have a lovely weekend. 

Year 10 Football Summer Cup Final at Westway 
against Bishop Rawsthorne. Another strong 
performance from the team but unfortunately it 
ended in a 2-1 defeat. Well done for being runners 
up in the final. 

Some lovely news for our current Y11 leaver 
Leo T. who has just signed a 2 year contract 
with Fleetwood Town FC congratulations we 
wish you all the best! 



Whole School Messages

Run for Fun

Our charity Run for Fun is just a few days away now and we'd love for as many people to join in as 
possible - pupils and parents/ carers!
After making your way around the one mile course in whichever way you like (you absolutely don't 
have to run!), you'll then get the chance to soak some of our wonderful staff members with wet 
sponges and even try and score goals past Mr Johnson, who I hear could even give Pickford a run for 
his money!
We're hoping for some nice weather and lots of fun all in aid of a wonderful cause.
Please sign up and pay your £1 entry donation on Scopay. Please note that after you have 
confirmed your child can attend the event and confirmed their medical information is up to date, please 
can you log back into the event and pay the fee. We have a lot of people who have consented but not 
yet paid so please check your child's account.
Please bring cash on the day for the additional events and refreshments.



Whole School Messages

LGBT Youth Summit 

On Wednesday this week, some members of Pride Club had the opportunity to attend and represent 
Parklands at the LBGT+ Youth Summit in Manchester. The event was run by the Proud Trust and was 
an astounding success overall, shown by just how much the students engaged and enjoyed 
themselves. Other than having a wonderful, fun-filled day, our representatives came away with so 
many resources to share with the staff and students at Parklands that can help in making our school 
all the more inclusive. 
I would also like to commend the students that attended, as I was given so much positive feedback on 
how polite, respectful, and helpful our students were. 
It was truly a wholesome day for everyone and a lovely end to Pride Month.

Global Goals Fair 

On Tuesday 2nd July, our year 8 students are holding a Global Goals Fair to showcase to their family 
members what they have been learning about in Aspire this year. One group is collecting donations for 
‘Chorley Help The Homeless’ and have asked to share their poster here for any donations people may 
be able to bring along to the fair …

A request from the Y8 pupils -
We are taking positive action against World Hunger. If anyone is able to donate tinned or packet food 
it will help make a big difference. Thank you.
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Global Goals Fair 

Global Goals Fair 

Global Goals Fair 
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Last minute places have become available ….
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyqZvJNFGrnx4Q1oVdE_SpKREl4Do_1s/view?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19glWWEyPy_WWGcoUoG--YVZDvZ2nC4ju/view?usp=sharing
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Please see your emails for full details of our end of year trip to Blackpool Pleasure Beach.

Please ensure that once the consent form has been completed that you log back into the trip to pay for 
it. It is the payment that secures your child’s place on the trip however please note, attendance on the 
trip is subject to approval from the Houseleaders. If your child is removed by the Houseleaders, a full 
refund will be given.
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Vacancies

Click here for for further information

https://parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Please get back involved. We have had lots of ticket sale disappear and we need to get them back up 
to 250 tickets

£1 a week, the weekly prize fund is currently at around £70 a week! There is a draw every week for 
Parklands and you are also entered in all of the bigger prizes.


